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SNYDER ADMINISTRATION FAILS THE BLIND: 

Bureau of Services for Blind Persons (BS for BP) Has Created “Work To Welfare” Trend

In 3 postings on its web page (www.nfbmi.org/positionpapers), the National Federation of the Blind of Michigan details alleged violations of law, poorly trained and selected staff, misappropriation of funds, unaddressed auditor findings and conclusions, and a myriad of examples of mismanagement, discrimination; and the failure to create jobs for blind persons, the BSBP primary mission.  

The BSBP has left millions of dollars unspent despite telling agency customers there were no funds to provide needed services.  The BSBP has failed to adequately maintain vending facilities set aside for blind persons in state and federal buildings leading to the loss of jobs for blind persons, who as a group, experience a horrifying 70% unemployment rate.  Rehabilitation training Center programs have been reduced by 33% despite overwhelming evidence that proper training leads to employment for blind persons.  

Even though Governor Snyder ran a campaign promising open and transparent government, blind people have been denied access to information in Braille or Large print in direct violation of the Americans with Disabilities Act, the Rehabilitation Act, The Randolph-Sheppard act state law, and the Freedom of Information Act.  State buildings also lack accessible Braille and raised print signage.  

“We can’t understand how the State Auditor General can find that hundreds of thousands of dollars in equipment are unaccounted for and that state officials have neglected their legally mandated duties, and no one has worked to correct these management abuses, as management remains in their jobs.”, said Larry Posont, President of the National Federation of the Blind of Michigan. 

Posont went on to say, “. . . the Governor destroyed the Commission for the Blind and created a work to welfare atmosphere in Michigan.  Blind people will soon be on the streets selling pencils from a tin cup as they did for centuries before modern rehabilitation training programs were created to provide training leading to quality employment for the blind.  No training for staff or customers, no accessibility makes for no jobs and a reversal of 100 years of progress.  We will not stop until we see these problems fixed.”

The 3 papers call for a number of reforms in the Rehabilitation services program, especially improvement in staff training;  the Business Enterprise Program; and a demand for access to public information and state buildings in formats accessible to blind citizens.  The 3 papers can be found on the Federation web Page at www.nfbmi.org/positionpapers.  

About the National Federation of the Blind of Michigan

The National Federation of the Blind of Michigan (NFBM) is a proud affiliate of the

National Federation of the Blind. Originally founded in 1941, the NFBM has been a

Leader in advocacy and has worked tirelessly to change what it means to be blind

In Michigan. Among our accomplishments: bringing NFB-NEWSLINE® to Michigan, legislation establishing The Michigan Commission for the Blind, guide dogs and the white cane,and Braille literacy for blind children, and much more.  For information visit nfbmi.org, or 

e-mail publicrelations@nfbmi.org.

